Minutes of the Strategy and Resources Committee (SRC) held at Methodist Church House on 2 May 2007 

Present: 
Ken Wales (Chair), Mike Bamford, John Bell, Jim Booth, Ron Calver, Dudley Coates, Anthea Cox, David Gamble, Gareth Hill, Ken Howcroft, Jonathan Kerry, Brian Mansfield, Sue Millman, Andrew Moore, Helen Woodall

In attendance:
Jane Bates (Minutes)

Apologies: 
John Carne, Ken Jackson, Peter Sulston

Opening devotions were led by Ken Wales.

07.2.1 Minutes


The minutes of the meeting held on 27-28 February 2007 were agreed and signed as a correct record.

07.2.2 Reflections on the March Council 

Many of the matters arising from the March Council appeared elsewhere on the SRC’s agenda.  The Council had agreed that the two papers on leadership (Senior Leadership in the Methodist Church and the Review of the Role of the General Secretary) should be consolidated into one report for the Conference.  

07.2.3 Matter arising

(i)
Loan from Fund for World Mission for refurbishment of Methodist Church House (see MC/07/68)

Further to the discussion on this at the previous meeting, it is now to be proposed that the sum of money remains a loan but on different terms.  A revised paper had been presented to the Council (MC/07/68), and the Council had approved the recommendation.

07.2.4 Report of Stationing Review Group [SRC/07/21]

John Bell presented this interim report.  The focus of the group remains the issues of stationing and itinerancy, but other matters are being considered as they impact on its work.  The report is not to be debated at Conference but there will be a workshop to test out initial ideas.  David Gamble reported that the Stationing Committee has set up a small group to look at the issue of extensions of appointments and the majority required.  This needs to be connected to the work of the Review Group and it was felt that the small group should be instructed to keep in touch with the Review Group.  

After Conference, the Review Group will reflect on the feedback it has received and draw up proposals to be considered by the October Stationing Committee and the October Council.  During the autumn, the proposals will be tested out (for example at the Chairs’ Meeting and Connexional Leadership Team).  The April Council and April Stationing Committee will agree the final report to Conference.

07.2.5 Team Focus

(i) Report from Priorities Officers review group [SRC/07/30]

Following the discussion at the Council, a small group was set up to consider further the proposals to establish Priorities Officers in the districts.  The proposal now is that there be District Development Enablers who would be employed and line managed within the districts (similar to District Evangelism Enablers).  This would take account of the different contexts and needs of the districts, but would be comparable across the districts.  They would belong to the district but would be committed to applying connexional Priorities and policies in each district; they would operate as a network across the connexion.  The proposals had been posted on the Council Forum and some concerns about employment issues had been raised, in particular the effect on current TDOs and whether they would be eligible for redeployment if the employer was to change.  These concerns were discussed and were taken into account.  It was agreed that the starting point was the nature of the role, with employment issues being secondary.  The SRC agreed the direction of the paper.  Jonathan Kerry and Janet Morley would communicate these proposals to the TDOs after the meeting, and would meet with them to discuss the personnel issues after Conference.

(ii) Resolution concerning the integration of the Youth Participation proposals alongside the Team Focus proposals for Under 19s [SRC/07/35]

Jonathan Kerry introduced SRC/07/35, which explained that, following the Council discussion of the proposals from the Youth Conference for a Youth Participation Strategy, the Council had asked JSG and the Youth Conference to work together to bring an integrated approach to the Conference.  It was felt that the Conference should have before it the proposals from the Youth Conference, a paper (similar to MC/07/74) setting out the financial implications, a paper setting out the position of the SRC, and a version of what had previously been Chapter 6 of MC/07/37.  There had been some consideration to the concept of a pilot project but it was felt that this would need to be a five year connexion-wide pilot to establish whether it could deliver in the area of youth participation.  It was agreed that the SRC report to Conference would need to indicate that the SRC was not minded to support the proposals in their present form.  It should acknowledge the amount of work that has gone into this, and affirm the approach to participation – for all Under 19s.  There is a difficult agenda in the area of work with young people and the Team Focus proposals and a way forward needs to be found.  Ecumenical consultations would also need to take place.  Jonathan agreed to work on this and to consult with SRC before submitting it for the Conference Agenda.

(iii) Report to the Conference [SRC/07/22]

Ken Howcroft reported on the Resourcing Mission Forum.  The key areas for discussion were: the role of TMCP; the change from approvals to consents; the concern that there should only be one place where decisions are made; that there should be a separate procedure for listed buildings; that the processes for grants and giving of consents should be linked.  It was agreed that it would be helpful if Conference this year could note these principles.

SRC considered SRC/07/22, the draft report to Conference setting out the Team Focus proposals.  This was in draft form, with no resolutions yet attached to it.  Hard copies of the supporting papers will be available for Conference members.  It was suggested that papers which are referred to in the report more than once, such as the International Mission Relationships background paper, should be included in the Agenda.  SRC was generally content with the report which will be circulated again before it is printed.  Members of SRC were asked to pass editorial comments to JSG.

(iv) Update on Team Focus developments

David Deeks reported on progress with Team Focus.  Within the Connexional Team, normal service continues.  Considerable time has been invested in assisting representatives prepare for the decisions that the Conference will be making, through regional meetings and presentations at synods; this has been felt to be worthwhile.  The headlines for a workplan in 2007/08 have been drafted.  A Transition Planning Group has been established, chaired by Anthea Cox with two members of staff giving half time to it and supported by PSRU and the Personnel Office.  Work has been done on the implications for lay and ordained staff.  The Stationing Committee has discussed the timetabling issues relating to ordained staff and will be working with the Team on how to manage this.  In terms of the use of Methodist Church House, David Deeks will be meeting with the General Secretary of the URC in late summer/early autumn.  It is felt that the feasibility study will need to move to a policy discussion early in 07/08.  

07.2.6 Report of reference group for report from Joint Implementation Commission (JIC)

The reference group has looked at the JIC report and made some comments on it.  There was a telephone conference the day before the SRC met and the outcome has not yet been communicated.

07.2.7 Report of reference group considering Handbook for Presbyters and Deacons

Substantial work has been done on the Handbook; it is now clear that the handbook cannot replace Standing Orders.  The Handbook is not ready yet and is in need of some editing.  It will be brought to the October Council.

07.2.8 Grievance Procedures for ministers and deacons – receive recommendations from reference group and Law and Polity committee [SRC/07/23]

The SRC received the draft report and agreed that it should be presented to the Conference alongside the report of the Complaints and Discipline Review group.

07.2.9 Suspension from office

The Law and Polity Committee had been asked to work on Standing Orders for new procedures concerning suspension from office (to replace those previously labelled as "Unfitness for Office"). They apply to suspension in circumstances other than those covered by the Complaints and Discipline procedures. There is a particular issue about how they apply to the President and Vice-President of Conference, and to the Secretary and any Secretary-Elect of Conference. The SRC agreed with the proposal from the Law and Polity committee that the current President have the power to suspend the others in that list, and that the ex-President have the power to suspend the current President. If the person suspended wishes to appeal against that act of suspension, it was agreed that a panel of the SRC would act as a Pastoral Committee to adjudicate on the matter.

07.2.10
Report from voting in North Wales and South Wales synods and authorise form of report to the Conference

The voting figures from the synods were reported to the SRC.  The resolution will be corrected before the report is printed in the Conference Agenda.

07.2.11 Governance Scrutiny 

(i) General update [SRC/07/24]

It was noted that the report on Hartley Victoria College was an interim report, and that the group were intending to return later in the year.  Jonathan Kerry, with Formation in Ministry, will move this forward, as well as the governance issues relating to other training institutions.

The Modern Christian Art Collection and Cliff College can now be moved into the signed off category.

The North Bank Trustees have requested permission to delay bringing their business plan until the autumn of 2007.  This is due to a complicated discussion locally about the nature of the Guy Chester bequest.

The Epworth Old Rectory now has a draft constitution.  Ken Wales has met with the trustees, and they are seeking a new Chair.

The Methodist Ministers’ Housing Society has submitted their report to the Conference.

(ii) Amendment to rules of Management of Wesley House 

This item was withdrawn.

07.2.12 Pensions for lay mission partners [SRC/07/25]

The recommendations in SRC/07/25 were agreed.

07.2.13 Proposal from Lay Pension Scheme about continuing employment when drawing pension 

It is possible for members of the lay pension scheme to retire at the age of 60 with a full pension and to continue working on full pay.  The Trustee of the Scheme has decided that members should not be permitted to draw their pensions while continuing in full time employment.  But if a member’s hours or salary are reduced by at least 20%, they would be permitted to take part of their accrued pension pro rata. 

07.2.14 Ministers Pension Scheme [SRC/0/33]

The Ministers’ Pension Scheme had asked whether the PPF (Pension Protection Fund) levy could be paid from the Methodist Church Fund (this is already the case for the lay scheme).  This was declined, on the understanding that it would be reviewed if the two schemes were to merge.

07.2.15 Funding research from Epworth Fund and proposals for Epworth Fund grants 07/08 [SRC/07/26]

The principle of providing funding from the Epworth Fund to enable theological research was agreed and the proposals for the distribution of the grants in 07/08 were approved.

07.2.16 Heritage

This item was deferred to the next meeting.

07.2.17 Replacement Signatories for Methodist Church Bank accounts [SRC/07/27]

SRC/07/27 was agreed.

07.2.18 Working Party on Theology of Sexuality [SRC/07/28]

The SRC received SRC/07/28 in the name of the Council.  It was felt that it would be helpful to ask filter panel questions of the work and this could be done at the time of the September SRC, with a view to taking it to the October Council.

07.2.19 Recommendation of new Secretary of Faith and Order Committee [SRC/07/34]

It was agreed that the Revd Peter Phillips would be recommended to the Conference as Secretary of the Faith and Order Committee. 

07.2.20 Appointment of Methodist representative to URC General Assembly [SRC/07/31]

Deacon Jane Middleton was appointed as the Methodist representative to the URC General Assembly.

07.2.21 Membership of the Committee

Thanks were expressed to Mike Bamford.  There is now a vacancy on the committee and this will be advertised soon in the hope that a name can be brought to the Conference.  

Brian Mansfield had indicated that he would be stepping down as Treasurer of MMS.  The Conference will be asked to delegate the appointment of his successor to the October Council.  

Helen and Gareth indicated that they would be willing to represent the SRC on the Council for 2007/8.  It was agreed to e-mail all members of SRC to find out if there were others who wished to do this.

07.2.22 SRC dates for future years [SRC/07/32]

It was agreed to change the date of the December meeting from 5 December 2007 to 15 January 2008.

07.2.23 Proposals for a covenant to establish the Yorkshire Regional Training Partnership [SRC/07/29]

This still needs some scrutiny, but was agreed in principle subject to drafting changes.  It will be signed in the name of the Methodist Council.

